StarNews Online

February 12th, 2010 12:48pm

Do you celebrate Evolution Sunday? A few area churches and synagogues

by Amanda Greene
For a pastor, talking about evolution in church might seem a little dangerous. Not like jumping off a cliff or running for public office. But dangerous still.

But this Sunday Feb. 14, at least three churches and synagogues in our area are celebrating Charles Darwin’s birthday on Evolution Sunday. It’s the fifth national event that this year will bring 852 houses of worship together to discuss the merits of Darwin’s research in a religious context. The push is to help parishioners reconcile science and religion as complimentary forces.

Temple of Israel downtown, B’nai Israel Synagogue in midtown Wilmington and Shallotte Presbyterian Church (PCA) in Shallotte have registered on the national web site as participating in the event. There are lots of North Carolina churches and synagogues involved with the project, though just three here. Twelve countries and all 50 states also are involved.

The project began as the brain child of Michael Zimmerman, Professor of Biology at Butler University in Indianapolis. The weekend is sponsored by Zimmerman’s The Clergy Letter Project , which asks pastors to sign a letter that asks them to agree that “religious truth is of a different order from scientific truth. Its purpose is not to convey scientific information but to transform hearts.”

The letters also asks school boards to continue teaching the theory of evolution.

I, personally, don’t have any problem with pastors talking about evolution from the pulpit. Maybe if we had more clergy speaking about controversial issues such as evolution or domestic violence or even AIDS for that matter — maybe there would be less fear and more understanding of the subject.

